Langley with Hardley Parish Council

Minutes of Meeting

held 7.30 pm Tuesday 5 September 2017 at Langley with Hardley Village Hall

Councillors present:
 Mr N Sullivan (Chair), Mr M Caston, Mr A Timmins (Vice Chair), Mr J Wheeler and Mr R Watson. 

Also present:
Lisa Collins (Clerk) 
Members of the Public: One (Mrs Carla Petersen)
1. Apologies for Absence – Mrs F Kirkpatrick (Holiday), Mr Barry Stone (Unwell)
2. Declarations of Interest – None
3. Dispensations for Disclosable Pecuniary Interests – None. 
4. Minutes of the Previous Meeting – Minutes were signed as an accurate record of the meeting.
5.
Matters for Discussion:
5.1 Clerk – Interviews for a new clerk has taken place with Mrs Carla Petersen being appointed subject to references from 1 October 2017.  The councillors welcomed Mrs Petersen to the meeting and conveyed their thanks to Miss Collins for stepping and supporting.
5.2 Playground – Update on the Playing field, the formal agreement with WREN has been signed and returned.  NGF Play have been asked to produce and invoice for the initial payment of £5603 + VAT(£4603 to be paid by WREN, £2221 to be paid by Parish Council). Payment will be due September/October.  Consideration needs to be given to the final VAT payment due until it can be re-claimed.  The Village Hall committee have offered an interest free loan if needed.  Clerk to monitor finances and advice when needed.
6 Clerks Report:
· The Rospa inspection has been postponed pending the refurbishment of the playground given the cost.

· The Parish Clerk Vacancy was advertised on 3x notice, boards, Chet News and on the internet (The internet was the most successful).

· VAT return completed for period up to 31 March 2017.

· Charity Commission Nil return completed for year 16/17.

· E-mails and Correspondence maintained.

· Planning application 8.2 was circulated due to deadline prior to meeting.  Responses all approved. 
· The external audit was returned by Mazars with no issues except notification of late return.  Due to income or expenditure exceeding £10,000 in the year, a fee of £120 has been charged which was not budgeted for.
7.
Correspondence:  
· E- mail received from Sheila Crisp the daughter of Mr Sidney Fuller who sadly passed away at his home in Poringland following a short illness on the 12 July 2017 at the age of 89.  Mr Fuller served as a councillor at Langley for 26 years from 1969 to 1995.  Clerk to send a letter of condolence on behalf of the Parish Council.
· CPRE Norfolk requested the launch of its Vision for Norfolk was minuted as correspondence if not discussed in full.  Details can be found at http://v4n.org.uk/ , it calls for a common sense approach to protecting all the things that make Norfolk unique.  Further details have been put in correspondence to be circulated.

· Barclays Bank are closing the Loddon branch on 15 December 2017.

· Full list of correspondence circulated following the meeting.
8.
Planning
8.1 Decision:  South Norfolk 2017/1323 – 9 Langley Street, Langley NR14 6DE – Proposed two storey side extension, replacement garage, new open porch and renovation and extension of existing outbuilding – Approved with conditions.
8.2 Application: South Norfolk 2017/1570- The Grain Store Langley Street Langley NR14 6AD. Erection of converted container/garden room in front garden – Parish Councillors consulted during August All approved.
9.  Finance: 
9.1. The following payments were approved:
	LwH Village Hall
	Rent May & September
	BACS
	£40.00

	Chet News
	Annual donation
	100916
	£50.00

	GS Computers
	Purchase of memory stick to back up Parish Computer
	BACS
	£10.00

	Ian Mutter
	Compensation Payment
	100912
	£450

	Lisa Collins
	Re-imbursement of Computer Ink
	BACS
	£32.00

	GS Tractor Services
	Fourth of four half share payments for grass cutting
	BACS
	£143.75

	HMRC
	VAT Reclaim
	INCOME
	£1136.86

	Dean Baldry
	Fourth of four half share payments for grass cutting
	BACS
	£143.75


· Account Balances at 4 September 2017
· Current Account: £2819.01
· Savings Account : £3032.83
· Playground Account: £3040.04
 10. County Councillors Report: Included in Correspondence.
11.  District Councillors Report: Not available
12.  Police Report: Included in Correspondence
13. Tree Warden Report: No updates
14.  Parish Councillors Report’s: 
·   The speeding motorcyclist has not been seen or heard recently.
·   Tony requested the Vehicle Activated Sign (VAS) data be published on the Notice Boards. Reporting 84% of vehicles are within speed limits with 94% at 45mph or below.  Figures are similar to those a year ago.  It is requested the Council consider if the VAS is a positive asset to be used as it has been.

·   Tony reported the damaged 40mph sign opposite 16 Langley Street to Highways who report it is scheduled for repair on or before 21October 2017.
·   John reported a damaged post by the War Memorial.  Richard volunteered to help John with repair.

·   John asked if when the Playground hedge was next cut if Gary and Dean can include the Village hall hedge (roadside).  Clerk to ask Gary and Dean for quote.

·   John reported that the Village Hall are having a tidy up event date/time to be agreed and asked in anyone would be interested in volunteering.  John agreed to inform the Clerk of date/time and a notice be put up on the notice boards for volunteers.
·   An event to increase the use of the Village Hall is being arranged for November to showcase the village history, if you have any historical information to share please let Mr John Wheeler know.

·   Mr Caston asked for an update on the George Lane Loddon roundabout.  The estimated cost is in excess of 4 million and is now forecast for construction in 2019.

·   Mr Caston asked if the Council can advertise for a new Parish Councillor.  Existing councillors to invite applications.  Clerk to advertise on notice boards and in Chet News.
·   Mr Sullivan promoted Langley Church Concert on 30 September 2017 and an Accordion     Band playing in the Ballroom Langley School on Friday 20 October 2017.
·   Mrs Lynn Starman sent a note of thanks for the beautiful tree and kind wishes she received on retiring from the Parish Council.

15.   Public Participation:  None
16.   Date of next Meeting–Tuesday 3 October 2017 7.30pm Langley with Hardley Village Hall
The Meeting closed at 20:20
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